
 
Board Report 
Brackett Junior High/High School 
Date: 6-13-2011 
 
Enrollment: Brackett Jr. High/High School 
7th  Grade 46     +1  
8th  Grade 48     -2 
9th  Grade 51     -2 
10th Grade 46     -1 
11th Grade 31     -3 
12th Grade 54     -1 
Total  
Jr.H & HS 

276    -8 

 
Enrollment: Brackett Educational Academy 
7th  Grade 0     same 
8th  Grade 3     same       
9th  Grade 2     same      
10th Grade 1     same      
11th Grade 3     same   
12th Grade 0     same 
Total BEA 9     same       

 
 
Enrollment: Brackett Educational Academy/Discipline 
7th  Grade  
8th  Grade  
9th  Grade  
10th Grade  
11th Grade  
12th Grade 1      +1 
Total BEA  
 
Total Secondary Enrollment- 286      -7 
___________________________________________________________ 
 
Discipline Report: From 5-2-2011 To 5-31-2011 
Total number of discipline referrals  
General misbehavior (talking, 
swearing, tardy etc.) 

8 

Skipping 3 
Fighting  
Possession of tobacco  
Public display of affection  
Off campus violation  
Transportation violation  
Possession of alcohol/drugs  
Bullying  
 



 
 
Staff Development (May 2, 2011 to May 31, 2011) 
 
Alexandra Rosas – Region 20 
Grade Averaging & Class Ranking 

5/4/2011 – 5/4/2011 

Diama Flores - Walking in the 
Shoes of a Migrant Worker 

5/5/2011 – 5/5/2011 

Misty Rose – Jostens Yearbook 
Training 

5/9/2011 – 5/9/2011 

Lindsey Kunz – No Shortcuts! VB 
Clinic 

5/20/2011 – 5/20/2011 

Amanda Graham – No Shortcuts! VB 
Clinic 

5/20/2011 – 5/20/2011 

 
Principal’s General Narrative: 
 
 
HS graduation was very successful thanks to a great group of senior 
sponsors, Mrs. Rosas, and Mrs. Stone. Former Brackett High School 
graduate, Lieutenant Commander Patsy Fielden had some encouraging 
words for our graduates and did a good job as guest speaker. Projection 
Graduation was a lot of fun and accomplished its purpose and I would like to 
extend many thanks to RGEC for providing some great food and music.  A 
detailed note of appreciation (with pictures) will be sent to Mr. Laws and the 
RGEC board.  
 
We have had a very good year but we know we can always do better and 
that is what we will be striving for as we plan for the upcoming school year. 
 
Summer school is underway (6-7-11) and we are beginning to prepare for 
the 2011-2012 school year. We will be working on ordering textbooks, 
completing student schedules, and updating the handbook, among many 
other things.  
 
We are very proud to have been ranked near the top of Texas high schools in 
this study: 
 

The non-profit research and educational group Children at 
Risk did a statewide study of Texas schools based on Texas 
Education Agency records, and ranked them statistically by 
academic performance. Children at Risk developed a ranking 
method based on 14 criteria, including completion of Advanced 
Placement courses, dual credit courses, SAT and ACT scores, 
attendance and graduation rates, which are adjusted for a 
school’s percentage of economically disadvantaged students. 



On April 24, 2011 Children at Risk published their findings 
which showed Brackett High School near the top of high 
schools in the state of Texas, for the second year in a row.  
(Campus Academic Rank: 75 of 1145). For more information 
about this study and the methodology behind the rankings go 
to- http://childrenatrisk.org/research/school-rankings/.   

 
The high school faculty, as always, would like to express our appreciation 
for the support and leadership from the school board, superintendent, and 
everyone in the central office.  Thanks.   
 


